Kentallen and Duror Community Centre Committee Meeting Minute 28/04/2025

Present: Alan Young, Chris Pearman, Brian Morton, Deborah McCartney, Audrey Godfrey, Meg Dent, Pat Young, Sandra Jamieson, Clare Harley
Apologies: Claire Howell
1. Minutes from previous meeting approved by Audrey Godfrey and seconded by
Sandra Jamieson

2. Treasurers report
Income to date is £21773.70 up from £21388.11
Key events this month were Flora and fauna weekend event, café, and David Cooper folk concert – This month’s income was £2246
Key expenditure: Pellets this year cost £992, energy bill £272, insurance £170 with total expenditure this month £1861

3. Booking secretary report: 
Oban scout group would like to use the hall for an overnight stop during a scout event in late August / early Sept. Hall agreed they would be happy for the group to use the hall and suggested a nominal fee for the scout group, £50

David Cooper Concerts – the May 2nd Folk concert has been cancelled due to poor ticket sales. The group discussed possible causes of the decline in sales compared to last year’s events. The sale of Craft & Things means that tickets are now sold online and with the platform fees, tickets now cost around £19 each. This may put some people off. The committee also discussed that locals may be less keen on evenings at the hall now the evenings are lighter. As such, it may be important to advertise these events to holiday makers. Alan recommended to advertise to local tourism businesses via email groups and sending out posters. We could also ask David if it would be helpful to sell tickets at monthly café’s and hall events. Another idea is to sell tickets to upcoming concerts during the interval of the concert. Overall, we need to improve advertising reach for these events. 
Clare to chat with David to see what is feasible. 

4. Community Council input
Becky Coope spoke to the committee about a new idea to put on a music and arts festival in 2026 to commemorate the 75th Anniversary of the 1951 Duror Festival. Locals have been working hard to find out about this historic event, finding documents and adverts that show the sorts of events that took place in 1951. The first step is to set up a planning committee for the festival. Clare & Meg have agreed to represent the hall committee on the working group for this event. 

5.  SSDT
Sandra asked if we could send another community email to request additional volunteers to support the event on Monday 5th May. Baking, soup, and support for the running of the day would be welcome. Meg email the community. She will also  make a poster to advertise the day with key timings and costs and will email this and post on Facebook. We will also send this to SSDT committee to send on to their mailing list so that attendees are aware of what is on offer at the hall. Clare to add a notice to the website.
Volunteers who are helping to make sandwiches and set up the grounds for car parking to arrive 2pm on Sunday to get set up. 
We have agreed to close the gates the Sunday evening to prevent early campers from turning up and parking in the wrong places. On Monday morning, gates will open at 9:30 and the Café will open at 10:30am.
The hall committee wisht to thank Jamie Malcolm for mowing the lower field in preparation of additional car parking.
6. AOCB – no additional issues raised.

7. Date of next meeting
